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Our Ref: CC/002/2016/SK 
 
Mr Billy Crawford 
DALO 
Department for Communities 
Level 9&10  
Causeway Exchange 
1-7 Bedford Street 
Belfast BT2 7EG 
 
Dear Billy 
 

Licensing and Registration of Clubs (Amendment) Bill – Request for 

Information regarding Code of Practice (Clause 13) 

 

At its meeting of 13 October 2016 the Committee agreed that I should write to 
the Department to seek clarification on the following questions which relate to 
Clause 13 of the Bill:  
 

 What existing voluntary or potential codes of practice would the Department 

consider approving? 

 By what process will the court assess that an applicant (or in the case each 

club official) is aware of their responsibilities under an approved code? 

 In relation to renewals, how will the court assess that an applicant has been 

complying with the code? To what degree will it take into consideration the 

seriousness of any breaches; repeat offences; and the time elapsed 

between a breach and a renewal application?  

 How, or to what extent, will the views of the code’s complaints panel (or 

similar investigatory body) be taken into account in relation to a court’s 

decision that an applicant is aware of their responsibilities under the 



 

 

approved code (and complied with the code in relation applicants for 

renewal licences)? 

 What is the rationale for not imposing financial penalties on licenced 

premises who have actually carried out and profited from an irresponsible 

promotion (aside from penalties for those irresponsible promotions currently 

outlined in legislation)? 

 If the proposals under Clause 13 become law, will the Department carry out 

an evaluation/review of the effectiveness of the approved code 

arrangements?  If so, how long after the approval of the code should this 

happen? Should it be reviewed on regular basis? 

 If a serious breach is identified is it possible to carry out an immediate 

review the premises licence or a club’s registration? 

 Will there be a statutory requirement for a formal annual report of such a 

code to be presented to the Department? 

 Will a licensee be required to display a copy of an approved code in the 

licensed premises? 

 By what means will the Department or industry bodies promote/raise 

awareness of an approved code (i.e. amongst licensed premises, registered 

clubs, the general public) and the consequences attached to non-

compliance with an approved code? 

 What is the department’s view on including details of irresponsible drinks 

promotions in legislation rather than a code?  

 Are mandatory licensing conditions with an accompanying mandatory code 

of practice produced by the department an acceptable and effective 

alternative to approved codes of practice produced by the industry? Was 

this considered by the department? 

 

May I also confirm that the Committee agreed today to schedule a short 

briefing with the Bill team at its meeting on 20 October, specifically on the 

issue of Commencement.  I would be grateful if you could supply the names 

and titles of those officials attending. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Kevin Pelan 
Clerk to the Committee 
 


